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Dear Parents,

We are delighted that, at last, we can give you some information on pupils being able to return to school. The Department of Education for Northern Ireland (DENI) provided schools with the ‘Reopening Schools: the New School Day’ document on 19 June 2020. We will use this to direct us when planning for the new school year 2020/21. In line with the official document, we have two main aims:

· for ‘a safe, phased reopening of schools’

· to ‘maximise the safety of staff, children, young people and their families’

It is important to note that this guidance has been informed by current scientific and public health advice. This guidance may – and probably will – change in line with the public health situation in N. Ireland over the coming weeks.

As we continue in unprecedented times, we ask that you bear with us as we implement ‘new’ procedures and measures. As with anything in life, we often need to try things to see what works best and ‘tweak’ things as we go along. We will keep you updated with the arrangements we put in place and want to reassure you that your child is at the ‘heart of every decision we make.’

The main concerns for you as parents are likely to be: 

1. the safety and well-being of your children, and
2. the practical considerations on how the new arrangements will work
Safety and well-being of our pupils

· 1m social distancing where possible

· Each class organised as a ‘bubble’ i.e. ‘Bubbles’ are discreet groups (i.e. classes) whose members interact with each other but not with other classes

· Hand-sanitisers at all entrances / exits

· Regular hand-washing

· Emotional well-being paramount throughout the curriculum to allay any anxiety and re-build resilience

· Appropriate signage displayed around our school building

New Arrangements

· Additional allocated entrance / exit doors for classes to reduce congestion

· Allocated, gender-neutral toilets to reduce the number of pupils using each area

· Staggered drop-off and pick-up times, again to reduce congestion

· More relaxed uniform to allow for lots of physical activity without having to change

· Online payment system to avoid you and staff having to handle money

Whilst the document states that parents should be actively discouraged from entering the school buildings to prevent the spread of the virus, it is essential that we maintain the strong home-school liaison which is essential for your child’s attainment. We actively encourage you to keep in close contact with us by:

· speaking to the staff (at 2m social distance) who will be at every entrance to welcome your child each morning

· telephoning

· emailing

· using Seesaw 

Over the summer, we will continue to update you with details of the above measures, along with changes to official guidance as it emerges. In the meantime, don’t hesitate to get in touch by email or phone with any queries or concerns. Wishing you a safe and enjoyable summer, and looking forward to seeing everyone – although, alas, not our wonderful P7s! – back again soon.

Best wishes,

J. Shipley

Principal

START DATES

Primary 7 pupils: Monday 24 August 2020, fulltime

Primary 1-6 pupils: Monday 24 to Friday 28 August will be ‘Induction Week’ – without parents this year, unfortunately. Each class will be divided into five groups of c.6 pupils. Each group will be given an allocated day (24-28 August) to attend. This will allow teachers to 

· Welcome back and get to know pupils individually, build relationships, allay children’s nervousness and concerns 

· Deliver training on hand hygiene and ‘catch it, bin it, kill it’

· Deliver training on the ‘new school day’ – i.e. the importance of ‘bubbles’, where to enter, exit building, use of stationery, toilets, movement in corridors, behaviour requirements etc

· Send home essential paperwork (data collection, medical booklets, consent etc) for you to complete / update, and return on 1 September

We will let you know shortly the date for your child’s group to come in to school.

Primary 2-7 pupils: Tuesday 1 September, all pupils fulltime

Primary 1-7 pupils: Monday 7 September, all pupils fulltime

UNIFORM

24 August – 31 October: we will have an adapted school uniform to allow for physical activity without the need for changing, plus easy washing / ironing for you. 

· Plain black leggings / track bottoms (do not have to be school tracksuit bottoms)

· Yellow polo shirt

· Black, crested school sweatshirt

· Trainers 

1 November onwards: we will review the current health situation at this time with a view to returning to full school uniform (shirts and ties) or extending the temporary measures for another period of time

COVID-19

Please be aware of the main Covid-19 symptoms:

· New, continuous cough; or

· High temperature / fever; or

· Anosmia (a loss or change in your normal sense of smell, which can also affect your sense of taste

In order to keep our school community as safe as possible in the months ahead, DO NOT send your child to school if he/she or any member of your household is displaying any one of these symptoms. If you are:

· Contact your GP by phone immediately

· Inform the school by telephone or email

· Stay at home

